TOWN OF HARWINTON
RECREATION COMMISSION
MONDAY, APRIL 25,2011

Members Present: Michael Flowers, Wayne Delmonte, John Goodno, Sabrina Janco, Bruce Wilcox
Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m. by Chairman, Michael Flowers.

Minutes of the March meeting were accepted on a motion by Bruce Wilcox, second by Wayne Delmonte,
so moved.

Director Report: Thark you to Kids in the Middle for their assistance and contribution to a very
successful Easter Egg Hunt.

Thank you to John Goodno for his assistance at the Annual Fishing Derby. Thank you to Members of the
‘Town Highway Crew, M. Peabody Landscape Development, and the Harwinton Rod & Gun Club for
their generous donations to help with the purchase of fish and prizes for the derby.

Applications, insurance certificates and schedules have been received by HYSA and Har-Bur Lacrosse for
use of fields at the Sports Complex.
§

The Project Graduation Committee continues to fundraise with the Community-wide Raffle and the Tag
Sale scheduled for 5/21. Graduation and the after grad party will be held on June 16, 2011.

Other events coming up are the Hershey Track Program on 5/11 (help is needed!), Super Saturday on
5/21, Bike Rodeo on 6/4, Road Race on 6/26. We are still considering a concert at the Gazebo on Friday,
6/25.

We have registered a team in the senior division of the Jaycee TD North Baseball League. Darren is
working on uniforms for the team.

The Senior Center continues to be busy with activities that include a monthly party.

Swim Lessons are being added to the summer schedule. No summer programs will be held at
Consolidated School due to the roofing project. Alternative locations have been found for all programs
typically held there.

Regarding insurance and pick-up play at the Sports Complex: this is an allowed use.

The site preparation has begun for the new playscape to be installed at the Sports Complex, adjacent to
the Town Hall parking area. The playground safety fiber will be paid for with funds remaining in the
Recreation Fields Building Fund,

Chairman Report: None

HYSA Report: A new floor has been installed in the concession stand. It has been approved by the
Board of Health. The original floor was damaged by winter temperatures.

Registrations for spring sports: Soccer 150, Baseball-§1

Other Business: A request for a new volleyball net at Consolidated School was made.

Sabrina is trying to get sponsors for the concert on 6/25.

Use of the lacrosse field was clarified. The lacrosse association will use the field an additional day this

year, but the senior boys will not play here.

Meeting adjourned on a motion by Bruce Wilcox, second by Sabrina Janco, so moved.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne R. Stich



